
 Division of Motor Vehicles 
   Vehicle Services Section 
   PO Box 173350 
   Denver, CO 80217-3350 

DR4041A (04/17/14) 

BULLETIN 
For:  Law Enforcement, Dealers  

From: Adam Wilms, Director, Vehicle Services Section 

CC: Michael Dixon, Senior Director, Division of Motor Vehicles 
Flavio Quintana, Deputy Senior Director- Operations, Division of Motor Vehicles 
Kyle Boyd, Vehicle Services Section Communications Specialist 

Date:  August 6, 2018 

Subject: Senate Bill 18-102 Odometer Reading Physical Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) 

 Verification  BL 18-11  

Senate Bill 18-102 Odometer Reading Physical Vehicle Identification Number (VIN) 
Verification, effective August 8, 2018, removes the odometer reading requirement as part of 
the VIN verification.  

The odometer field has been removed from the DR 2704 Colorado Certified VIN Inspection 
and the DR 2698 Verification of Vehicle Identification Number. Older versions of the DR 
2698 that have the odometer field left blank will be accepted on and after August 8, 2018 
for 90 days.  This change does not impact the requirements for an odometer disclosure as 
part of any other titling process.  

Please contact the Vehicle Services Section at 303-205-5608 with any questions. 
Please contact the Vehicle Services Section at 303-205-5608 with any questions. 
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